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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF  
WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP HEALTH CARE DISTRICT 

June 12, 2019 
Agenda Item VII.G 

Consideration of Chief Executive Officer At-Risk Compensation 
 

During the regular meeting of the Board of Directors (Board) on June 12, 2019, the Board considered 
Agenda Item VII.G, Consideration of Chief Executive Officer Employment At-Risk Compensation. The following 
Board members were present: 
 

Dr. Bernard Stewart, President 
Dr. William F. Nicholson, First Vice President 
Michael J. Wallace, Second Vice President 
Dr. Jacob Eapen, Treasurer 
Jeannie Yee, Secretary 
 
 

President Stewart introduced the agenda item.  He indicated that the Board received in their packet a memo 
from Legal Counsel which provided background and ranges for consideration based on median and median 
maximum target opportunities for the California peer group.  Dr. Stewart noted that the amount of the award 
is within the Board’s discretion.  He indicated he was inclined to support an award at the higher end of the 
range at 30%, which is not the highest but is above the median.    
 
Dr. Stewart noted that the past fiscal year was spectacular for the Hospital with a great list of 
accomplishments largely due to the leadership of Nancy Farber.  The most significant accomplishment was 
the completion and opening of the Morris Hyman Pavilion-a spectacular place. This took many years to 
complete and it was not easy.  It required passage of bonds.  Also, Dr. Stewart noted that the building is built 
using the base isolation system which will allow the building to withstand a significant seismic event.  
Residents will not have to travel great distances to receive care. 
 
Dr. Stewart also mentioned the growth of the affiliation with UCSF.  The Oncology Department as UCSF 
has recently been considered number one in the state of California and those resources are now available here 
on our campus.  This is a tremendous accomplishment.  
 
Dr. Stewart opened the public hearing.  There were no speakers.  Dr. Stewart closed the public hearing.  
 
Director Dr. Nicholson agreed with Dr. Stewart’s comments.  Morris Hyman Pavilion came in on time and 
on budget.  The Pavilion is a great facility. Dr. Nicholson also noted how wonderful it is to see the UCSF 
Oncology physicians on the campus. Dr. Nicholson also noted the benefits of the growth of the Hospitalist 
program.  
 
Director Wallace agreed with the prior comments.  Director Wallace noted that the accomplishments were 
due to focused strategic thinking avoiding the many distractions that occurred during the fiscal year.   
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Director Yee noted that Washington Hospital is the kind of Hospital we want it to be because of Nancy’s 
leadership and heart.  She supports the proposed award.  
 
Director Eapen agreed with the previous comments.  He supports an award at the 30% level. 
 
Dr. Stewart called for a motion.  
 
Dr. Nicholson moved that the Board award “at risk” compensation to the CEO based on its compensation 
philosophy in an amount equal to 30% of base salary which equals $262,180. Director Wallace 2nd the 
motion.  
 
President Stewart called for a vote: 
 
The motion passed after a roll call vote:  
 

President Stewart AYE 
Director Wallace  AYE 
Director Yee              AYE 

Director Nicholson AYE  
Director Eapen  AYE 

 
 
This concluded the consideration of this agenda item. 
 
 






















